TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP
ANTRIM COUNTY, MICHIGAN

DRAFT MINUTES PLANNING COMMISSION

JANUARY 11, 2011

COMMUNITY SERVICE BUILDING

EASTPORT, MICHIGAN

Present:  Scott, Goossen, Spencer, Thompson, Tomlinson and King

Absent:  Walworth

Others:  Briggs, Grobbel

Audience:  None

1. Meeting convened at 7:30 PM.

2. Agenda content was corrected to reflect correct date of minutes to be approved.

3. Correspondence, etc.  There will be a “Placemaking Summit” held at the Hagerty Center on March 1, 2011 from 9 AM until 3:30 PM.  If interested in attending, please let the Clerk know.  
4. Approval of the Minutes of December 14, 2010.  Motion by Tomlinson to approve , with spelling correction “affects” changed to “effects” was seconded and passed 5-0, with Spencer abstaining due to absence from the meeting.

5. Concerns of the Public.  No public in attendance at tonight’s meeting.

6. The Public Hearing for Site Plan Review Ordinance Amendment was opened at 7:40 PM and closed at 7:40 PM due to lack of public in attendance.

7. Discussion of Site Plan Review.  Mr. Spencer brought to attention the fact that some of the previous action taken by the Planning Commission during work on the PUD/PRD ordinance amendment had been omitted from this copy, Version 3.  Mr. Scott asks PC to do a comparison and let Mr. Grobbel know of any corrections.  Grobbel will prepare Version 4 to be addressed at next month’s meeting.  No formal action is taken tonight.
8. Discussion and Possible Action on Wind Energy Ordinance request from the Board.  Because no list of suggestions has yet been received from the Township Board, as indicated by the minutes, the Commission will not be discussing this issue tonight.  Mr. Scott was expecting some type of letter from the Board and, if that is the case, it needs to be more clearly stated that is their intent.  Mr. Schott stated that the Board needs to provide the Commission with precise recommendations in order for the Commission to respond appropriately.   Mr. Tomlinson believed the minutes of the Board meeting to reflect the concerns of the Board.  Mr. Spencer asked Mr. Tomlinson, as Board liaison, to communicate these types of recommendations to the PC before their meetings.  Mr. Grobbel thought of this as a remand from the Board, sent back to the PC for their general re-consideration.  In response to the suggestions in the minutes, he commented that many agencies and townships with ordinances were reviewed during the drafting of this ordinance.  He believes Mr. Smith’s recommendation of 200’  is inappropriate, that we should hold to the setbacks, the color issue can be silent and the reference to shadow flicker could probably be eliminated,  but not in a commercial application.   Mr. Scott will discuss with Mr. Parker whether this will be on next week’s Board agenda.

9. Village Zoning.  Mr. Briggs and Mr. Grobbel have not had an opportunity to meet to look at maps, etc. as suggested at last month’s meeting.  Mr. Grobbel did contact Sutton’s Bay Zoning Administrator and Planner to get input of their experience with Form-Based Zoning.  They thought this kind of approach could work well for our two villages and could provide opportunities to make it work well here.  It’s a shift in zoning, less about uses and more about how it looks.  They are positive about it and believe it has left them with some flexibility.

10. There were no concerns of the public.

11. Concerns of the Planning Commission.  1.  Mr. Briggs commented he had been contacted by a surveyor working for A-Ga-Ming.  They want to “undo’ the Site Plan known as The Cabins from Site Condo and sell it off as individual lots.  Mr. Briggs suggested to the surveyor  he tell A-Ga-Ming they should come to Mr. Briggs and let him know what they are up to.  2.  Mr. Spencer commented he has great respect for Mr. Tomlinson and he enjoys the banter between them and that the  township is fortunate to have him on the Board and this Commission.

12. With no further business the meeting was adjourned at 8:27 PM.

These minutes are respectfully submitted and are subject to approval at the next regularly scheduled meeting.

Kathy S. Windiate

Recording Secretary                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                    
